
SDEV to lead delegation to visit
Shanghai

     The Secretary for Development, Ms Bernadette Linn, will lead a
delegation of the Development Bureau (DEVB) tomorrow (December 19) to visit
Shanghai with a delegation of the Legislative Council Panel on Development.
 
     Ms Linn will visit the Shanghai Municipal People's Government and
relevant departments with policy areas related to the DEVB, namely the
Shanghai Municipal Commission of Housing, Urban-Rural Development and
Management, the Shanghai Water Authority and the Lingang Special Area
Administration. Ms Linn will also visit development projects at Xuhui West
Bund and Zhangyuan.
 
     Ms Linn will return to Hong Kong on December 21 evening. During her
absence, the Under Secretary for Development, Mr David Lam, will be the
Acting Secretary for Development.
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